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Project Proposal

On our first visit to the project site we observed what appears to be a quiet little park on the Northern side of the Mystic Lake, which is fairly large.  The park has a play ground, soccer field, and leads to Shannon beach, which was formerly called Sandy Beach.  The name Sandy beach is appropriate for the fact that it appears that sand had been brought here.  When walking to other locations around the beach area, we noticed the area is heavily vegetated, including aquatic vegetation in the water.  The beach is a great place for locals to experience nature in a fairly populated area of Winchester.  We understand from last year’s team past research that the water was poor quality and efforts have been made to improve the facilities around the beach.  

Unfortunately, we are aware that funding for recreational areas such as this is fairly low.  This brings us to the main question of our project proposal “What can we do to help?” With more funding and possible volunteer opportunities’, we feel that greater progress could be made to help benefit local community and their environment.  By promoting environmental stewardship we feel that Shannon beach could make greater steps and become an even nicer place to visit.  One of our goals is to work with DCR and see how we can contribute in their work on this particular site.
After viewing the last years’ capstone project and seeing that their main focus was a Shigella outbreak, which is a bacteria that causes stomach issues, one can see that there could be an association of environmental awareness and polluted water.  One question arises from our observations; what type of waste water system exists in the nearby community? We would like to contact the Winchester public works (DPW) to learn about the wastewater, drainage, or septic systems in the lakeside properties, and about regulations regarding fertilizer uses.

We would also like to help with ideas about how to strengthen one’s connection to the park, how to provide information about the local environment and discuss ways to prevent degradation.  We are in contact with the Mystic River Watershed Association (MyRWA), and the EPA to find out ways to help and learn.  Through this process of learning by doing we hope to make an effort towards existing Shannon beach environmental stewardship.
